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School Outreach for Scholarship Disbursement  

Date: 3rd February, 2025 

Prepared by: Amos Jibrin 

Organization: Premordia Charity Foundation  

Place Visited: Tyoado Community, Gboko LGA 

 

REPORT ON SCHOLARSHIP DISBURSEMENT OUTREACH FOR GIRL CHILD 

EDUCATION 

As it is her annual routine, the Premordia Charity Foundation NGO carried out a scholarship 

disbursement outreach on 3rd January, 2025, in Tyoado Community, Gboko LGA in Benue State. 

This is to support underprivileged girls to have access to better education. Three schools were 

reached by the organization, benefiting 31 students with financial assistance and awareness on 

the importance of Girl-Child education.  

Premordia Charity Foundation NGO is committed to empowering young girls through education. 

This outreach aimed to support girls from humble backgrounds by providing scholarships and 

sensitizing the community on the importance of female education. The program targeted students 

from three schools in Tyoado Community, Gboko LGA in Benue State. 

The outreach was basically to provide financial assistance to students who meet the organization 

requirements for scholarships. In addition, the outreach was to raise awareness on the importance 

of Girl-Child education and encourage parents who witnessed the event to support girls’ 

education. 

The organization was able to reach three selected schools, which are Green Valley School, Kings 

Nursery and Primary School, and SAIA Nursery and Primary School. In the course of the 

outreach, the founder of the Premordia Charity Foundation sensitized the students and the 

parents that were present on the importance of Girl-Child education. He emphasized that it is 

good for girls to go to school because they would be supportive of both the growth of the society 
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and that of their husbands in future time. However, he encouraged academic excellence, as that is 

one of the major requirements for getting the scholarship. Furthermore, he encouraged the 

parents to work hard in order to be able to support their girls’ education. In addition, he 

encouraged the teachers to be serious in disposing of their responsibilities to enable the students 

to become better in life, as education contributes largely to the betterment of a person. 

After sensitizing, addressing the students and parents, the founder of the organization gave 

cheques to the Principal and Head teachers. This is to fulfill his promise of supporting Girl-Child 

education in those schools. The teachers and parents expressed their gratitude and happiness 

towards the kind gestures received from Premordia Charity Foundation. At the end, 31 students 

received scholarships. About 15 parents and community stakeholders were present. 

The outreach turned out successful, even though there are challenges. Some of the challenges are 

a lack of funding, which has limited the number of beneficiaries. There was a delay in 

transporting the organization team to the schools as the community is a remote place. In view of 

these challenges, the organization seeks funding to support more students and establish a follow-

up system to track the progress of the beneficiaries. 

The outreach witnessed a huge success, reinforcing the importance of Girl-Child education. The 

NGO appreciates all her team members, partners, and volunteers who made this outreach a most 

impactful one. 


